
Hello Neighbors, 
 
The EPA / WA DOH recently issued a new requirement that a Lead Service Line Inventory 
(LSLI)  of the piping materials on both sides of the water meters be submitted by Oct 16th, 
2024 by all of the water systems. Because this was a new requirement, we were not aware 
of the submittal date  or responsible party and had not prepared the report. King/NW Water 
also dropped the ball on this. As a result, we are now working on doing it but we are 
required by the State of WA to inform all of you that this report was not submitted. It turns 
out that all 30 of King Water's customers missed this deadline! 
 
Your drinking water is safe and we are doing the necessary due diligence to remedy this 
violation. The official notice is:  
 
We, Baby Island Heights Water Association, did not submit and are required to complete 
and submit a Lead Service Line Inventory (LSLI) to the State and make the inventory 
publicly accessible. Any lead service lines and certain other lines identified from LSLI will 
be required to be replaced to reduce lead exposure in drinking water. We did not complete 
our required LSLI, make it publicly accessible, and submit it to the State by the deadline of 
October 16, 2024. We therefore are not able to provide you with information on the service 
line materials at your service address yet. 
 
We will be contacting some of you to ask you questions about your pipes. If you have any 
questions about this email, please hit reply. When we get it completed, we will post it on 
the website.  
 
 
The Baby Island Heights Water Board 
 


